
 

 

 
First Event Oschersleben 
 

 
Teampicture - Oschersleben 

 

Last weekend, the first racing event of the IDM 2025 took 

place in Oschersleben. The Triumph Germany Racing Team 

competed with #1 Oliver Svendsen and #87 Anton Södergren 

in the Sportbike Open and with Inigo Iglesias in the 

Supersport 600 Next Generation.We send a big thank you to 

our partners. We would also like to thank the many fans. 

 

Sportbike Open 

What a finish, what a race! #1 Oliver Svendsen crowns an already 

successful IDM debut with a spectacular double victory in the 

new sportbike class of the International German Motorcycle 

Championship (IDM) in Oschersleben. After a dramatic race on 

Sunday, the Dane also took victory in the second race – by a 

razor-thin margin of just 0.03 seconds ahead of Petr Svoboda. 

#87 Anton Södergren had bad luck in the first race and crashed. 

In the second race, he was able to improve his pace and finished 

in tenth position.  

In the championship, #1 Oliver Svendsen leads confidently. #87 

Anton Södergren is in fourteenth position in the championship. 

An entry as one would imagine.  

The mechanics team around the sportbike project has delivered 

excellent work and was able to gradually improve performance in 

coordination with the riders. 

 

 
   

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

   
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 



 
Oliver Svendsen 

 

 
Anton Södergren 

 
Supersport 600 next Generation 

 

A big challenge lies ahead in the Supersport 600 next Generation 

class. Inigo Iglesias, who competed in the 300 World 

Championship as part of the World SBK in 2024, has showcased his 

talent. With positions 11 and 9, he achieved a top ten finish. 

Although this may not appear very successful at first glance, it 

is indeed an excellent performance. Due to the limited number of 

dry test days during preparation, there was much adjustment work 

for the team and the rider. With very little track time 

available during a race weekend, there is no time for 

development. Despite the limited riding time, Inigo was able to 

improve his lap time by 2 seconds. Even with two points-scoring 

results, the Supersport department is willing to make some 

changes to enhance the package.  

 

Before the second race event of the IDM in Schleiz, the team 

will undertake 4 test days to further develop the vehicles. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 
 

 
 



 

Inigo Iglesias 

Many Thanks 

yours Triumph Germany Racing Team  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

   
 
 

 
 

 

 

 


